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NEWSLETTER 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Welcome to our 17th Newsletter of the year! As always, this academic 
year is flying by, and it is such a pleasure to see the children 
flourishing in their learning and in all the other experiences that we 
are striving to create for them in school. This week has been no 
exception, the minibuses have been incredibly busy ferrying children 
to different locations – swimming and Pompey Pirates in Year 5 and 
to Portsdown Hill with Year 2. The children in Year 2 spent time 
looking at a birds eye view of Portsmouth to help them in their learning in school. I would like to take a 
brief moment to say a big thank you to all our staff members that help to make these experiences 
happen for our children. Next week, the minibuses will be busy taking Year 5 on their Mary Rose trips 
so they cannot rest for long!  
 

Next Week  
 

Date  Event  
20th – 24th  Year 5 Bikeability 

20th  Franklin Class -  Mary Rose Trip 

21st  Peake Class - Mary Rose Trip 

23rd  Year 5 Pompey Pirates 

 Service children to UTC 

24th  Hawking Class - Mary Rose Trip 
*Advanced Notice  

31st  INSET DAY 3 – School closed for pupils 

 

Reading in class continues... 

Don’t forget that ‘Reading in Class’ continues every Wednesday between 8.35 am 
and 8.55 am. It is lovely to see so many parents and children reading together. We 
look forward to welcoming you back in again next week. 

 
 
 

Lunchtime meal choices 

Please can you ensure that your child is really clear about their lunchtime 
choice each day. We are currently finding that some children are recorded on 
our system as having a packed lunch, but they are not bringing one in with 
them. This can lead to late orders to the kitchen that make it increasingly 
difficult for the lunch team to cater for all the children that they need to. Please 

can you ensure that your pre-ordering via Scopay accurately reflects your child’s choices. Meals can 
be ordered up to midnight the day before. Thank you. 

 

 



 

Parents' Evening Appointments 

Parents' evening appointments will take place on Tuesday 
11th February and Wednesday 12th February, both on site. 
Appointments can be booked through the Arbor Parent App and will 
be available for booking from 7:00pm on Monday 20th January 2025, 
closing at 8:00am on Monday 10th February 2025.  

SENCo meetings will be held following the parents' evening appointments, date to be confirmed. 

 

Year 6 Activity Week - June 2025 

We are delighted to be able to offer our Year 6 children the opportunity to 
attend an activity week and sleepover in June, or if preferred, the chance 
to join in with the activities only during the day. To secure your child's 
place, please go into your child's ScoPay account and complete the form 
on the Trips and Events tab to let us know your child's choice and pay a 
non-refundable deposit of £30.00 by midday Friday 7th February 2025. 
We will let you know the remaining balance due once numbers attending 
have been confirmed. If you require any further information, please speak 
to your child's class teacher before the deadline date. 

 

Attendance Cup 

This week’s winning house is: 
 

 Mary Rose Victory Alliance Warrior 

KS1 93.28% 90.00% 96.95% 96.19% 

KS2 94.7% 92.42% 92.65% 93.78% 

 

Congratulations to Alliance in KS1 and Mary Rose in KS2 who have won this week’s house 
cup. 

 
House Points 

This week’s winning house is: 
 

 Mary Rose Victory Alliance Warrior 

This week 308 300 385 326 

Total 529 444 509 667 

 

Congratulations to Alliance who collected the most house points this week.  

 



 

Autumn Term winning House Party 

 
Congratulations to our Autumn term winning House, which was Mary-
Rose. The children enjoyed their House Party during the afternoon 
today with music, dancing and a squash. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The Girls’ Football Team 
 
Last Thursday, the Girls Football Team took part in the 'Pokémon 
Primary Cup' at Stoneham Lane Football Complex. The cup was for the 
most successful teams across Hampshire and the Isle of Wight (we were 
the only Portsmouth school that qualified). The girls played really well 
and came third overall. Well done girls! A credit to the school once more. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to… 
 
 

Trinity 
 
Last weekend, Trinity attended her Dance Show Award Party  
and won the Junior Cup Award.  
 
Well done Trinity – what a fantastic achievement! 
 
Keep on dancing and we look forward to hearing about your 
continuing success. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

Golden Child  
 
I am delighted to share the names of this week’s Golden Children they are:  
 

Year Group Class Golden Child 

 
EYFS 

Rosen Jeof 

Hart Afonso 

Donaldson Ava 

 
1 

Adeola Stanley 

Field Mason 

Gravett Ilmare 

 
2 

Steadman Logan 

Simmonds Daniel 

Jenkins Skyla 

 
3 

Adele Harvey 

Sheeran Sebastian 

Murs Nathan 

 
4 

Thompson Arlo 

Rickman Isabelle 

Elba David 

 
5 

Peake Reggie 

Hawking Max 

Franklin Baye 

 
6 

Hussain Theodore 

Roots Florence 

Berry Zeeshan 

 
EYFS have all been recognised as someone who is always safe in school.  
                                                                                                                 
KS1 and KS2 have all been recognised as someone who engages well with online safety 
learning.        

 
 
MHST Parent Workshop – Monday 27th January 

 
Please remember that 
our next Pastoral 
Workshop is running on 
the above date at 9.15 – 
10.15 am.  
 
The session will last 
about an hour and there 
will be an opportunity 
after the session to speak 
to someone regarding 
any concerns that you 
may have.  
 
There will be two Mental 
Health Practitioners 
attending from the Mental 
Health Support Team at 
CAMHS.  A letter has 
been sent out with further 
information 



 

Safeguarding Posters Competition Winners 
 
We would like to share with you our child friendly safeguarding posters, which will be shared with all of 
our pupils across school during their class assembly time. These have been created through a 
safeguarding poster competition. We believe that every child deserves a safe and nurturing 
environment, and our fantastic child-friendly posters aim to empower children by providing them with 
the knowledge and resources to access help whenever they may need it. As they have been created 
by children, this makes them easier to understand and enable them to feel confident in sharing any of 
their worries or concerns with our staff. Well done to our winners for creating such clear and informative 
posters. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gabriella 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jesse 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Primrose 
 

 

Ravenna 
 
 



 

Please support 22nd Portsmouth (Copnor) Scout Group 
 
Your local Scouting group is holding a jumble sale on 
Saturday 25th January that they would love as many of 
you as possible to come along and support. 
 
In addition, they are also looking for jumble donations 
too! Post-Christmas is always a good time/ necessary 
time for a sort out of your old pre-loved items that may 
have been replaced with new ones. If you can help with 
donations, please collect an empty bag from Jazz 
Rawlins Hair and Beauty (see further details in the 
poster). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Portsmouth Force Basketball Club for Years 3 & 4 
 
 

Exciting news! 
 
There are still spaces in Monday night’s after school basketball club for 
years 3 & 4 (3.15 – 4.15pm). A fantastic way to make new friends whilst 
getting exercise… 
 
If you are interested in signing up your child for this great opportunity, 
please complete the google form below: 
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe6-T-U-
LWGW2UCkGdduJ8A86r0KSEuQGTSECqCJKHGzpFuXA/viewform 
 

 
 
 

Scholastic Book Fair 
 

Don’t forget the Scholastic Book Fair will be at Copnor Primary 
School from Wednesday 5th February to Monday 10th 
February – 3.30pm – 4.05 pm.  
 
Please note that the location of the book fair will be the KS2 Hall 
on Wednesday and Thursday and in the KS1 Hall on the 
Friday and Monday. 

 
 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe6-T-U-LWGW2UCkGdduJ8A86r0KSEuQGTSECqCJKHGzpFuXA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe6-T-U-LWGW2UCkGdduJ8A86r0KSEuQGTSECqCJKHGzpFuXA/viewform


 

.Keeping our children safe online    
 
Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from #WakeUpWednesday, National 
Online Safety. Please take the time to read through all the tips that will help to ensure 
that your children are safe online. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wishing you all relaxing weekends and we look forward to welcoming your child back into school on 
Monday. 
 

Matt Johnson 
Headteacher 


